
 

 
 
 
 

Formation and Promotion of Parimal Area Water Partnership (PAWP) 
in Dhenkanal District of Orissa 

 

River Ramial, a tributary of River Brahmini serves as a water-cum-life line to the 37 
main villages on both the banks within a stretch of 38 kms. The water users are 
mainly peasants who need to use the water of the said river for raising crops on 
seasonal basis. Indrajeet Nallah emanates from the fall point of the functionally dead 
minor irrigation project’s diversion weir-cum-reservoir near a known rural point 
called Anlabereni on the major district road (MDR) that links the district 
headquarters of Dhenkanal and the sub-district headquarters of Kamakhyanagar. It 
runs thru a course of 11 kms. touching good plane parts especially farm zones in 5 
Gram Panchayats namely Kusumjodi, Kantio-putasahi, Kotagara, Rai Nrusinghpur & 
Sogar with a population of 35000.  

 

This water stream serves greatly to more than 10 farming villages out of which 8 
could be mobilized for micro water partnership. The project attempted that linking 
the other stakeholders to the farmers’ initiatives towards making it more organized 
and effective. Integrating eco-systems and land water management is a priority need 
for our communities, a good majority of which is agrarian. The existing mechanism 
in operation through the water resource department and revenue authorities is quite 
inadequate; and hence, fail to fulfill the big quantum of need at the grass-root level. 
And this very much influences the sustainable livelihood of many in the villages. 

 

In the absence of any organized and rightly functioning irrigation system in these 
areas, the informal irrigation activities fail to deliver the good. Neither land irrigation 
nor lift irrigation is functional; hence the farming activities are highly affected. The 
traditional channels of farm-water management are in poor state; and this after 
creates un-warranted situations. Further, the need   and demand of the communities 
is not rightly developed and presented before appropriate authorities for effective 
water use and management. 

 

To overcome this situation, Arun Institute of Rural Affairs (AIRA), a partner of IWP 
started promotion of Area Water Partnership (AWP) since July 2008 with the active 
support of India Water Partnership, New Delhi covering the River Ramial basin in 
Kamakshya Nagar Sub-Division of Dhenkanal District, Orissa, involving 45 villages 
where the main livelihood is farm-based (with predominant crop-farming). Now with 
the efforts of AIRA, a full fledged AWP named as Parimal Area Water Partnership 
(PAWP) was formed on 15th June, 2010 which covers an area of 140 sq.kms.  Under 

 
 



 
PAWP, two Local Area Water Partnerships (1 each in the Northern-Ramial Cluster & 
Southern-Indrajit Cluster) comprising of 8 Micro Area Water Partnership in each 
Local Area Water Partnership have been constituted.  

 

AIRA is constantly strengthening the PAWP by holding periodical meetings of the 
members of PAWP, farmers and Water User Groups in educating them on 
management of irrigation system, empowering them for maintaining the existing 
water bodies, evolving proper mechanism for water sharing through discussions, 
encouraging them to use best practices on water management, liaisoning and linking 
them with other stakeholders, integrating gender dimension, inculcating the habit of 
voicing demands from the line departments of State Government, optimizing 
community participation in the planning process & in defining water allocation 
priorities, water conflict resolution, etc. 

 

The report has been prepared keeping in mind GWP Sub Goal -3 : Promoting and 
Capacity Building of Area Water Partnerships under broad Strategic Goal-IV : 
Build a more effective network. The report presents the various works 
undertaken by AIRA during 2010 in promoting and strengthening the PAWP. In the 
coming years, it is envisaged to form more AWPs in the State of Orissa. We hope 
that the report would be helpful to the water managers, water user groups, PRI 
members and the farmers to adopt water management practices in a most effective 
manner and resolving conflicts over water. Click here to view full report.  
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